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BETTER THAN YOU THINK: APPROPRIATE USE OF IMPLANTABLE CARDIOVERTER-DEFIBRILLATORS AT A SINGLE ACADEMIC CENTER 
N. Shah, S. Ross, S. Noutong Njapo, J. Merritt, A. Kolarich, M. Kaufmann, T. Burkart, W. Miles, D. Winchester, M. McKillop 
University of Florida Health, Gainesville, FL, USA
Background: Some are concerned about overuse of implantable cardioverter-defibrillators (ICD); one estimate suggested that 23% of primary prevention ICDs were not evidence based. Appropriate use criteria (AUC) for ICD implantation have since been published, however the data on application of AUC to real-world patient populations are sparse. 
Objective: To determine the prevalence of rarely appropriate ICD implantation at our facility and compare this to previously published estimates.

Methods: We reviewed 286 patients undergoing ICD implantation between March 2013 and March 2016. Appropriateness of each ICD implantation was rated based on AUC.
Results: Of 286 ICDs implanted, 90% were “appropriate”, 6% “may be appropriate”, 1% “rarely appropriate” and 3% had no listed indication. Patients with secondary prevention indications were more likely to go unrated (9.0% vs. 3.5% overall, p=0.038) due to unique situations like transplant vasculopathy and rare genetic disorders.
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Conclusion: Compared to prior registry data reports, the prevalence of rarely appropriate ICD implantation at our facility was very low. The AUC could be improved by adding additional secondary prevention indications. Our comparatively high appropriate use rate may be explained by improved patient selection after the AUC release or more likely that the existing evidence-based guidelines do not adequately reflect current accepted electrophysiology practice. 
